## **Michele King**

From: james rogers <jrogers@garlic.com>
Sent: Friday, March 10, 2023 2:41 PM

**To:** Board of Directors **Subject:** Pacheco Dam

\*\*\* This email originated from outside of Valley Water. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. \*\*\*

Dear Board Members,

Please stop making the Pacheco Dam a goal. It will cause many more problems than it might solve. It is environmentally destructive, invading Coe Park. The amount and weight of trucks needed to build it will cause major traffic and road maintenance problems on Pacheco Pass. The huge expense is just not worth it. And on top of that it is really only for storage of existing water. Please invest our tax money in other ways to increase our water supply.

Jim and Connie Rogers 7690 Santa Theresa Drive Gilroy, CA 95020 408-842-8494

